THE VILLAGE AT IZATYS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

2021 ANNUAL MEETING 

Saturday, December 4, 2021
1:00 P.M. at 

The Village at Izatys

President Michelle Baringer called the meeting to order at 1:01 P.M. The Association Board of Directors and the representatives of the Management Company were introduced. 

The reading of the minutes from the December 5, 2020 Annual Members Meeting was waived and they were unanimously accepted. 
 Presidents Report 

Michelle Baringer thanked everyone for coming.  Michelle explained the positions and duties of the Board of Directors to the owners.  She also informed the owners that The Village at Izatys is now a member of RCI as well as Interval International giving owners more options for exchanging.
Financial Report 

Neal reported on the financial condition of the Association. There is no increase in maintenance fees for 2022. There was a total of $75,000 in rental income from unsold inventory, RCI, and bonus weeks. Neal also reported that the A & B units received new roofs due to hail damage.  The D & E building received new siding combined with repairs totaling $200,000. The 2022 budget projects a net income of $3,000.
Proxy Tabulation and Election
After receiving no additional nominations from the floor or from mail in ballots, a motion was made and seconded to accept the nominees of the nominating committee.  A unanimous vote was cast and Kim Knickerbocker, Cathy Shuman, and Jim Greenwalt were elected to the Board for new three year terms. 
Property Management Report 

Neal Narveson, the President and CEO of Narveson Management, introduced the staff. He thanked Kristin Cooper for her years of service as the housekeeping manager as she is moving on in her career. He also introduced Jack Austin, the attorney working with CGVI to help obtain clear title on the unsold inventory.  Neal shared with the owners that the staff is working with various owners to help avoid scam exit companies.  Neal also explained that the resort was granted dual affiliation so owners have the option to use II or RCI for exchanging their weeks.
Neal provided an Izatys Resort update, reporting that the indoor pool will be open all winter and reviewed all amenities.
New Business 
There were housekeeping complaints from the floor about past cleaning issues and the smell of the water in some buildings.  Michelle explained the water smell and that the Board is looking into a water filtration/ treatment system for the D, E, and F buildings.  It was suggested by an owner that the Association provide a list of known maintenance issues for each unit, so owners know that we are aware of the issues. Management will try to be sure that these types of things get included in the minutes of the meetings.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:34 p.m.

